
February 17, 2022 
 
PROPONENT of HB 2498 
 
Madam Chair Landwehr and the House Committee on Health and Human Services: 
 
HB 2498 is a bill that would be very beneficial for numerous Kansas families and their children.  
The COVID-19 vaccine should be a CHOICE and not FORCED on Kansas children to attend daycare or school. I 
know many parents who do not want their child to have that vaccine.  
HB 2498 is in alignment with Kansas’ Religious Exemption for vaccines and should be passed.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jolene Amrein 
Brownell, Ness, KS  
Kansas House District 117 

 


